
January & February 2018 
 
Dear Praying Friends and Faithful Supporters, 
 
We have recently seen God do some amazing things during our deputation travels, and we are 
excited to share them with you! We are humbled that God would allow us to wittiness the wonderful 
things we are about to share. We are nothing; He is everything.  
 
In January, we had the privilege of watching a young couple announce their call to Belize, South 
America! Our family had nothing to do with this couple's decision, but we are happy we were there! 
Then during one of our meetings in February, we saw three teenage boys trust Christ as their Saviour 
and one lady received assurance of her salvation! May we never remove our focus from God and 
place it upon ourselves! Ministry is not about what we can do for God but about what God does 
through us. We are only vessels, but, praise the Lord, He chooses to use us! 
 
Since our last prayer letter, five more churches have partnered with us financially: Watermelon 
Creek Baptist Church of Glennville, GA; Pine Bluff Baptist Church of Albany, GA; Calvary Baptist 
Church of Saint Marys, GA; Blanding Boulevard Baptist Church of Jacksonville, FL; and Old Suwanee 
Baptist Church of Buford, GA. We are now at 27% of our monthly support. Praise the Lord! 
 
We also have a praise concerning our house! Shortly after publishing our last prayer letter, someone 
approached us about possibly purchasing our house “as is”. We have given them a price, and they 
are still very interested. They will be looking at the inside of our house later this month. Please pray 
that things will keep progressing if this is the Lord’s will.  
 
Our schedule has been busy. All six of our January meetings were in Georgia, but during February, we 
had meetings in Mississippi, North Carolina, Tennessee, Virginia, and Florida as well as Georgia. God 
is good; we have had no accidents and our van continues to run well! So far, Rebecca is doing great 
with the pregnancy even while traveling. The doctors tell us the baby is healthy. Deborah, Hannah, 
Esther, and Lydia are very excited about their new sister, and we are actively making preparations for 
her arrival. 
 
We praise the Lord for: 
Five new supporting churches 
All of our faithful supporters and prayer partners 
Good health and a dependable vehicle 
 

We pray for: 
Our support to continue to increase 
God’s will concerning the sale of our house 
Wisdom in preparing for our new daughter

Thank you for your prayers and support, 
 
 
Matthew & Rebecca Rose 
Deborah, Hannah, Esther, and Lydia 
Missionaries to Kenya 


